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******  NNeexxtt  MMeeeettiinngg  iiss  JJaannuuaarryy  1155tthh  22001166  ******  

This monthôs Theme: 50th Anniversary of 1966 

Good Fun and Good Humor found at 

JSMCC Christmas Party  

53 Ford Pick -Up Ice Cream Conversion  

By Joel Brower  
 

Congratulations to Joel on his First Place win and congr ats  to the rest 

of the entrants.  Great job on your builds.  
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First off I'd like to wish all a Happy, Safe, and Healthy New 

Year.  It was good to see the large turn-out for the 

Christmas Party, I started to get a head count but kept 

loosing track with all that was going on, The prior meetings 

head count worked out well as I added more Pizza and 

Drinks to last yearôs count and only had a little left over so I 

don't think anyone left hungry.  We also had plenty of 

Coffee, Tea, Dan Hogan's Doughnuts and Keith Justice's 

 M&Ms, which were a big hit as usual. 
 

I want to thank all that helped out with setting up and 

restoring the place back to normal. Doug VanHouten and Ed 

Isnardi were sitting in the parking lot as we pulled up and 

they went right to work setting up tables.  My Wife's Aunt 

Rosie had asked if we could take her to see her son, that 

was scheduled for surgery at the Hospital in Freehold just 

prior to the start of the party, long story short she attended 

the party also and I'm glad she did as she and Julie were a 

big help with covering the tables and setting out the snacks.  

She even took out the garbage bags at the end of the night 

(she's 82 years young guys!)  Thanks Nick for the final floor 

sweep itôs nice to know we left the place cleaner than we 

found it. 
 

The 1953 Ford Pick-up Kit Bash Winners ï  
 

1st Place Joel Brower's  Ice Cream Truck,   

2nd Place  Ed Isnardi's Tow Truck,   

3rd Place  Doug VanHouten's (For Sale diorama) 
 

Trophy Winners for 2015  -  
 

1st place Steve Rehberger  17 Points   

2nd Place we had a tie Ed Isnardi and Chuck 

Rehberger 12 Points   

3rd Place Al Meske 9 Points  

4th Place we had four winners John Stark, Tory 

Mucaro, Mike Capasso, and Larry Housman. 8  Points.  

We also had a tie for 5th Place Dan Hogan and Sandy 

Gershman  7 Points. 
 

Kit Raffle Winners  -  
 

Chuck Rehberger,  

Nick Marcigalino,  

Phil Benza,  

John Shertzer,  

Larry Housman,  

Joel Brower. 
 

2016 Kit Bash Vote - The five choices were: 

The new Moebius 1961 Pontiac,  

the Revell 1929 Model A,  

the Revell 1957 Del Reo station wagon,  

the Moebius 65 Plymouth Satellite,  

And the Winner was the Moebius Ford Pick-Up any of the 

69, 71 kits can be used.  
 

2015 Model of the Year - I sent emails to all the 2015 

Model of the Month Winners asking if they would bring their 

models to the next meeting hopefully we'll have all show up, 

If you were a 2015 winner and cannot make the meeting 

please try if possible to have another club member bring the 

model for you. 
 

That's it for this month ï Remember:  
 

ITôS A HOBBY KEEP IT FUN! 
 

Again Have a Happy, Safe, and Healthy New 2016 
 

See You at the Meeting 

Dave 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Just wanted to throw out a big Job well done to new club 

President Dave Wood, VP Mike Capasso and all the 

members who assisted in running the 2015 Christmas party. 
 

After doing the job with Marge for the past 10 years I know 

how hard it is to get it all together. 
 

The Christmas party is the event I worked on all year round, 

that is because not only does everything have to come 

together for the members who attend, but it also has to flow 

well to make a good impression on our family members and 

guests. That's a lot of pressure. Add to that all else that 

goes on, Plaque presentations, future project voting, 

member sign ups and the logistics of the whole thing and it 

becomes a large project and it all has to run fairly smooth to 

get it all in. 
 

Knowing all of this and knowing that Dave was handling it all 

for the first time, even with the limited help I could afford 

him, due to the hospital and all that junk. I wanted to let him 

and everyone else who assisted him that it was a job well 

done. From what I could see, there was plenty of everything, 

and all the members and guests had a fantastic evening.  
 

What a fantastic way to ring in the holiday season and begin 

the New Year. 
 

Congratulation for a job well done to everyone in the 

JSMCC who made the 2015 Christmas party a giant 

success. 
 

JOHN H STARK III - Former President JSMCC 

  

Scale Talk by Dave Wood  

A Message from Former Club President  

John Stark  
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Did you know?? 
By Felix Plaza Jr, for JSMCC 

 

1955 Chevy Bel Air 
 
 
The 1955 Chevrolet (sometimes referred to as '55 Chevy) is 
an automobile that was made by Chevrolet in 1955. It is 
considered a huge turning point for the manufacturer and a 
major success. It was available in three models: the 150, 
210, and Bel Air. 
 
 

 
 
 
The '55 Chevy was the first successful Chevrolet with an 
optional V8 engine. Chevrolet had produced an earlier car 
with a V8 in 1918 (Chevrolet Series D), which used a 155-
horsepower and 288-cubic-inch V8, but it remained in 
production for only a year. In 1955, Chevrolet decided to fit 
its new car with an overhead valve V8 engine design, which 
was similar to the 1949 Oldsmobile "Rocket 88" V8 engine. 
The new 265-cubic-inch overhead valve V8 was designed to 
be smaller, lighter, and more powerful than previous V8s in 
the auto industry. 
 
 

 
1955 Chevy 2 Door Coupe 

 
A year earlier, Ford produced an overhead valve V8ðthe 
239 CID (the same displacement as the previous flathead); 
however, Ford's "Y-block" (as it was called) was problematic, 
especially when it came to a critical design error in its engine 
oiling system. A small and too-deeply set passage from its 
crankcase to its cylinder heads could easily clog if the oil 
wasn't changed often. Since oil of that time was low on 
detergent but high in coke, oil with too much age and short 
intermediate drives could clog the passage, which could lead 

to oil deprivation in the top end of the engine and result in 
burning up the rocker shaft assembly. The Y-block was also 
limited to the increase of its cylinders, compared to the 
Chevy V8. 
 
 

 
1955 Chevy 4 Door Sedan 

 
 
The new "small block" in the '55 Chevy had its problems, 
however. It had no oil filter, and the factory could only add 
one externallyðowners had to opt for an external oil filter. 
Those who did not order the engine with the "oil filter option" 
had dirty oil in a short amount of time. This was corrected for 
the next year. The new small block V8 had an easy 
maintenance, and it had a built-in ability to be upgraded. The 
small block Chevy V8 became so popular that Chevrolet still 
sells it today. Although there have been various changes 
made to the motor to modernize it, the basic design of the 
original 265 remains. 
 
 
Body Design 
 
Additionally, Chevrolet drastically changed its body design 
from the previous year. Although Ford had already gone to a 
shoe box body design in 1949, Chevy was gradually doing 
the same through the early 1950s. By 1953, the Chevy had 
advanced to smoothed out straight side panels for a 
straighter side look, except for the air-foil near the rear 
wheels. The 1953 Chevy made other gains including wrap-
around glass on the back window. Ford was still ahead in the 
straighter-look shoe box design; the Chevy still had the 
1940s-like "3-hump" hood line in the front and rounding in the 
rear. In 1955, however, Chevy caught up with Ford in the 
body design category by leaping to a true shoebox look. It 
had smooth straight panels on the sides and hood, wrap-
around glass on the windshield, and triangular tail lights that 
jutted outward. And this new look, combined with new power 
and engineering, made the '55 an instant hit and a critical 
success. 
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1955 Chevy 2 Door Convertible 

 
 
The car's popular "shoe-box" body style and chassis were 
carried over to 1956 (with changes to some of the front and 
rear aesthetics), and then carried over to 1957 (where the 
body was lengthened several inches in the rear and more 
drastic aesthetic changes were made).  
 
 

 
1955 Chevy ñNomadò 2 Door Station Wagon  

 
Chevrolet retained the same body and chassis for the 1955, 
56, and 57 model years. These years are extremely sought 
after by collectors and enthusiasts, and are often referred to 
by the given nickname of "tri-fives." The nickname "tri-fives" 
was given because there were three model years in the 
1950s. 
 
 
Options and Trim 

 
The 1955 Chevrolet also offered many other firsts for 
Chevrolet, including changing from a 6-volt to a 12-volt 
electrical system. The '55 offered new options like air 
conditioning, power windows, and even power seats; power 
steering and power brakes were also optional. Other options 
included automatic light dimmers, door handle protectors, 
bumper protectors and "wonder-bar" radios. So many new 
options were available that some referred to the car as 
"Chevy's little Cadillac." Never before had so many options 
been offered for a car in the low-price field. 

 
1955 Chevy ñNomadò 4 Door Station Wagon 

 
The 55's top trim offering was the Bel-Air, which had more 
chrome than the 150 or 210. The Bel-Air and 210 could be 
bought with a post between the front and rear passenger 
windows, or without a post. Without a post it was known as a 
"Hardtop," which came only in a two-door and was not 
offered in a four-door hard top until 1956. The two-door 
hardtop was also known as the "Sport Coupe." Since the 
Sport Coupe had no post between the two side windows, it 
had a slightly shorter roof and longer rear deck. The Bel-Air 
was available in a convertible, with the same shorter roof and 
longer rear deck as the sport coupe. The convertible was 
offered in Bel-Air trim only. 
 

 
1955 Chevy 2 Door Sedan Delivery 

 
The '55 offered a wide array of colors. One solid color, which 
was standard for the 150, could be had for the 210 or Bel 
Air...or nineteen different two-tone color combinations were 
also available. 
 
 
Engines 

 
The following engines were available on the 1955 Chevrolet: 

¶ OHV Inline 6 cylinder: 235 cubic inches, 135 brake 
horsepower (SAE) 

¶ OHV V8: 265 cubic inches, 162 brake horsepower (SAE) 

¶ OHV V8: 265 cubic inches, 180 brake horsepower (SAE), 
also known as the "Power Pack" engine 

¶ OHV V8: 265 cubic inches, 195 brake horsepower (SAE), 
late in the model year, known as the "Super Power Pack" 
 
The 265 was new for 1955, and it was the first V8 available in 
a Chevrolet since 1919, when the Model "D" was offered. 
That car did not sell well due to its poor gasoline mileage, so 
Chevy reverted to OHV inline 4-cylinder engines until 1929 

http://www.jsmcc.org/
http://jsmcc.proboards.com/index.cgi


Jersey Shore Model Car Club                        Newsletter 

 
Club Webpage - http://www.jsmcc.org/                         Club Forum: - http://jsmcc.proboards.com/index.cgi 

 
Page 5 

when Chevy switched to an inline 6-cylinder engine. This 
reliable six cylinder would power Chevy cars until 1955 and 
was known as the "stove-bolt six" and also known as the 
"blue flame six". But the new 265 V-8 in 1955 offered more 
power than the optional blue flame six, and weighed 100 
pounds less. 
 

 
OHV V8 265  
 

The 265 was a big success, and was fitted to the majority of 
Chevrolet cars for decades in various cubic inch 
displacements. It is commonly referred to as the "Small Block 
Chevy" motor. 
 
 
Transmissions 

 
The car contained one of three transmission types, all with 
the shifter on the column: 

¶ 3-speed Synchromesh manual 

¶ 3-speed Synchromesh manual with overdrive 

¶ 2-speed automatic "powerglide." 
 
All models had the three transmission options. 
 

 
2-speed automatic ñPowerglideò 

 
 
Critical acclaim 

 

The '55 Chevy was a huge success with the general public. 
After its introduction, it was quickly dubbed "the hot one", and 
the public flocked to dealerships to get a look at the new car. 
Over 1.7 million were produced, and they accounted for 
nearly 23% of all car sales in the US in 1955. Although 
Chevrolet was already the top-selling car for several decades 
leading up to 1955, its appeal was mostly to older drivers. 
After 1955, Chevrolet had mass appeal. The '55's light weight 
(3,200 lbs) combined with its powerful engine and popular 
shoe-box body design also made it a hit with hot rodding 
circles and soon after, collectors. The '55 would also put 
Chevrolet into the motorsports arena for the first time, where 
it would win many races. 

 

Today, the '55 Chevy is one of the most recognizable cars 
ever made and is a top draw for collectors. 

 

Did you know? 

 

Vintage Auto Museum of New Jersey 

Model Car Display 
 

 
Charlie Lindmarôs Sportsman complete with beer keg gas tank 

from ñback in the day ñ! 

 

The Vintage Auto Museum of New Jersey has offered us the 

chance to have some of our models displayed at the building.  

In conjunction with the upcoming display of the GARDEN 

STATE VINTAGE STOCK CAR CLUBôs cars at the museum, 

the JERSEY SHORE MODEL CAR CLUB will be putting some 

of our own vintage stock cars on view.  We will have a glass 

display case of 44ò x 16ò in size to show our models. 

 

 Weôre looking for vintage stock car models that can be left on 

display for approximately 6-8 weeks. We may even convince 

the museum to consider a contest ...see STASH or PETE for 

details! 

 

If the museum is staff is so moved we could possibly schedule 

additional model car events at the site. I know STASH has an 

awesome STREET ROD that has spent time in the museum at 

their HOT ROD display, maybe we can have a HOT ROD 

MODEL CAR CONTEST in the near future as well???  Are the 

factory stock modelers out there listening? 
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Built the Kit  as a Kid? Check out the Full-

size Red Baron Hot Rod 

 

 
 
If you are of a certain age, this car needs no introduction or 
explanation. If not, well, it was the Sixties, man. Monogram 
model designer Tom Daniel was looking for inspiration to follow 
up his very successful Beer Wagon kit and found it, in all 
places, in a German World War I helmet. Again, if you were 
around then, itôs not as weird as it sounds. German helmets 
were adopted as a sign of rebellion by bikers, surfers, and 
other cultural outlaws. Heck, Ed Roth even sold replicas in 
magazine ads alongside his T-shirts. Plus, in the funny pages, 
youôd find Charles Schultzôs Snoopy flying his ñSopwith 
Camelòðhis doghouseðin imaginary dogfights against the 
Red Baron, adventures that prompted a group called The 
Royal Guardsmen to release ñSnoopy vs. the Red Baron.ò That 
single went to number-two on the Billboard Hot 100 chart in 
late 1966. 
 
Daniel thought the helmet would look cool on top of a T-bucket-
type hot rod, and he created what became one of the most 
popular kits in modeling history. No kid could resist that giant 
chrome helmet, the machine guns on either side of the cowl, or 
the powerful inline engine with its trumpet-like zoomies, the 
same kind of engine as the one that powered the blood-red 
Fokker triplane flown by the real Red Baron. 
 
Monogram had the kit on display at the 1967 Chicago Toy Fair. 
Also in Chicago that fall was Bob Larivee Sr., whose 
Promotions Inc. was one of the premier car show organizations 
of the era. Larivee happened by the Toy Fair, saw the kit, and 
immediately buttonholed Monogram management to work out a 
deal to produce a full-size version of the Red Baron for his 
shows. 
 
Larivee contacted Chuck Miller to turn the plastic model into a 
real car. Miller, who ran Styline Customs in Detroit, had been 
working for Promotions Inc. for a while, repairing show cars 
that had been damaged in transit from one city to the next. 
Miller had also just won the Ridler Award for his Fire Truck C-
cab hot rod, so the project seemed a good fit. 
 
 

 
Unlike the plastic Monogram kit that was such a hit with a 
generation of young rodders, the full-size Red Baron was hand 
fabricated and scratch built by Chuck Miller, so as to duplicate 
Tom Danielôs original kit design as precisely as possible. 

 
 
ñLarivee came to my shop with a model of the car, and we 
started from there,ò Miller remembers. ñWe had to get the scale 
off of that, figure out how big the car had to be.ò 
 
Miller says the car took about six months to build, from that first 
meeting with Larivee to the 11th-hour roll-in at the 1969 
Autorama. Much of the car had to be built from scratch, since in 
1968 there werenôt a lot of off-the-shelf components for building 
any kind of hot rod, let alone one thatôs part T-bucket, part 
triplane. 
 
He hand built the frame, following the look of the kitôs chassis, 
and then formed the bucket body out of sheet metal. Once the 
body was roughed in he could start on the helmet, since the 
two had to fit seamlessly together. Miller fashioned a clay 
model of the helmetðmuch like car designers model their 
future products in clayðthen made a mold from the clay to 
create the finished helmet in fiberglass. 
 

 
Miller sculpted the big German helmet in clay first, and then 
built a mold to use to form the carôs iconic roof in fiberglass. It 
was finished in silver metalflake, and topped with a metal spike 
turned on a lathe. 
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The machine guns were scratch-built out of steel and then 
chromed ñto look like the machine guns in the kit,ò Miller says. 
The gunsight radiator ornament, the radiator and its large 
Maltese cross, and the Maltese crosses on the reverse-chrome 
wheels were all hand fabricated. The suspension and steering 
are a mix of hot rod partsða Tri-Five Chevy rear-end, Model T 
rear springðand hand-fabricated pieces, ñbecause at the time 
there were no spindles, radius rods, or tie rods in the size we 
needed to match the kit,ò he says. 
 
The hardest part, Miller remembers, was the engine. In real life, 
the WWI-vintage Mercedes aircraft engine Daniel put in his kit 
would be far too long for a T-bucket-size hot rod. Yet Miller 
wanted to echo the kitôs inline-six powerplant. The solution was 
to use one of the new Pontiac OHC six-bangers. ñThat single 
center valve cover looked aviation-type,ò he recalls. The only 
problem? The Pontiacôs exhaust exited on the left side of the 
engine. Danielôs exhaust trumpets were on the right. 
 
 

 
The closest thing Miller could get to replicate Danielôs idea of 
putting a Mercedes aircraft engine in the Baron was to use a six-
cylinder OHC Pontiac motor. Just one problem: Mercedesô 
exhaust exits on the right, Pontiacôs on the left. Otherwise the 
motors are remarkably similar, right down to the chromed helmet 
air cleaner cover. 
 

 
 
ñTo make the headers go across, under, or around the engine 
would look stupid,ò Miller realized at the time. ñSo we left them 
on the left side. Thatôs the one big difference between the car 
and the kit.ò Exhaust placement wasnôt a big deal when the 
Red Baron debuted in Detroit; folks loved it. When Larivee and 
Miller brought it to California and showed Daniel, however, the 
model maker fumed. ñYou messed up my car,ò Miller 
remembers Daniel saying before stomping off. ñLarivee and I 
just looked at each other and wondered what that was all 
about,ò Miller says. ñWe figured, if he had designed it right in 
the first place, this wouldnôt be a problem.ò Eventually Daniel 
cooled off, Miller says, and came to like the 1:1 version of his 
creation. 
 

 
Those are good olô chrome reverse wheels behind the custom 
Maltese crosses. ñIf I remember right, they just clipped onto the 
wheel,ò Miller says. 

 
 
The Red Baron was a huge hit, so big, says Miller, that ñI 
probably should have built two, one for West Coast shows and 
one for the East Coast.ò Once the Red Baron came off the 
circuit, Larivee sold it to Jim Brucker for his Movieworld Cars of 
the Stars museum in Southern California, with the 
understanding that heôd have first shot to buy it back if Brucker 
were to ever sell it. Eventually it did wind up back in Lariveeôs 
hands. 
 
 

 
Thatôs a real Moon tank on the back of the Baron, one of the few 
pieces Miller didnôt have to build himself. ñWe told them what we 
needed, size-wise, and they made it for us,ò he says. 

 
 

http://www.jsmcc.org/
http://jsmcc.proboards.com/index.cgi

